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What is happening at the Association?
Cassandra’s Corner

I trust everyone had a lovely Easter break and celebrated in a way that honours your family’s traditions. This year I
missed attending Dawn Service for the first time in 17 years, with the last two commemorated at the top of my driveway
with my neighbours. This year, I sat on my back veranda and listened to the service in the darkness. Anzac day is always
a time of reflection and introspection for me, and I was left feeling grateful for the world we live in, with all of its
challenges, opportunities and beauty. April, shortened by the public and school holidays was still a productive month for



the Team. The Work Readiness trial has commenced, and is going well with participants
enjoying the course, both face-to-face and remotely and we are grateful for the federal ILC
grant through DSA which funds this program. We have continued with systems development
and introduced Support Coordination into our service offerings. Our social programs continue
to grow and develop, and we value your input to the coordinators on how we can continue to
deliver the best service possible to each participant group. We have recently sent out a
survey on behalf of the board as they work toward formulating a new 2022-2025 strategic
plan. We hope you will all participate in the survey to give us the widest range of feedback
possible. You can click this link to access the survey - https://forms.office.com/r/ESBN7ZzrC6

May is looking full and vibrant. On 9th and 10th May we will undertake our NDIS audit and
preparations for that will take up most of our time for the next two weeks.  We will also be
attending the Disability Expo at the Perth Convention and Exhibition Centre on 20th and 21st
of May and the Quiz Night on the evening of the 21st... that will be a busy day. 

Fundraising has been challenging this year with COVID, but some very exciting things are coming.  The quiz night is still
going ahead and tickets can be purchased on TryBooking - https://www.trybooking.com/BZDTB .  We need your help -
can you support the quiz night? Our staff team are donating their time to come on the night and run the event BUT a great
quiz night – needs great prizes. If every family could donate a prize of some sort small or large, we can put together some
amazing auctions and raffles on the night. If you can help, please contact admin@downsyndromewa.org.au.  It would be
great to see a full house on 21 May - see the advertisement later in the newsletter.  

After some changes and a mistake from me, the Gala is confirmed to be held on August 13th.  We are so excited to see
the Gala unfold and to assist in any way we can.  Personally I apologise for the mix up with the date change, which was
inadvertently the night before fathers day, and we don’t want our dads to miss out on their special day.  

As the End of Financial Year approaches and people consider preparation of their tax returns, we have set up a MyCause
page for anyone who might wish to make a EOFY tax deductable Donation to DSWA.  You can find the page
https://www.mycause.com.au/page/282600

As with all of our events, activities and donation campaigns, I ask for your support, we use every communication channel
we have available, newsletters, social media, direct emails, but we need to share our messages and campaigns widely.
Could you please share the links for events and campaigns and encourage members of the wider community to
participate in and support our organisation. 

Earlier in the year we received letters of concern regarding health treatment in hospital, should a member of our
community become ill with COVID.  We wrote to the Minister for Health, her reply follows this article.

In June, there will be a Special General Meeting to Update the Constitution in line with legislative changes introduced in
2017, and to appoint the 2022 auditor.  The meeting will commence at 6pm and be held in the Zenith training room at 32
Burton St, Cannington.  

Finally from me, like all jobs, ours have their ups and downs and our team work very hard to deliver the best possible
service we can.  My commitment is that as a team we genuinely Support a Life of Possibilities and your feedback and
contribution to us is so important.  We get a lot of helpful suggestions and input, and from time to time, we receive an
email that touches our hearts and reminds us why we do what we do.  Below is an example of a beautiful email, sent to
our new KiDS Club Coordinator, Siobhan.  Thank you Fiona for taking time to put pen to paper, your communication,
compassion and support makes a difference to not only Siobhan but the whole team. 
 
Hi Siobhan,
 
Thank you for all your hard work - I’m sorry you had to start right at the start/middle of Covid for Perth! I can’t imagine how
tricky that’s making it, but just wanted to assure you that we’re normally the most outgoing bunch of families who
absolutely delight in getting together and our kids relish the opportunity that KiDSClub provides. Thank you.
 
Your activities are spot on and I’m sure it’s just Covid affecting numbers and participation. So sorry!
 
We also wanted to let you know that we as a family, are going around Australia for 7 months leaving May 21st. So we
won’t be able to attend, but we’ll be there next year with bells on!!
 
We were in Bunbury when you had the first meet and greet, so we didn’t get to meet you then, but here’s a photo of
James (8yo) and us all. Thank you for taking on this important and so appreciated  role - I’m sure it will all get back to
normal attendance soon once the wave past and we’re all accustomed to having Covid here. 

https://forms.office.com/r/ESBN7ZzrC6
https://www.trybooking.com/BZDTB
mailto:admin@downsyndromewa.org.au
https://www.mycause.com.au/page/282600


 All best, Fiona and James

In closing, I wish all the mums a very happy and special Mothers Day which we will all celebrate before the next
newsletter.  

Warmest regards
Cassandra

0432 407 527
ceo@downsyndromewa.org.au

mailto:ceo@downsyndromewa.org.au


Board Meetings
The Board will next meet on Monday 9th May 2022.
Dates for the remainder of the year are as follows:

Monday 13th June - (Includes a Special General Meeting for Constitutional updates and
Appointment of Auditor)
Monday 11th July



Monday 8th August
Wednesday 21st September from 6.30pm (AGM)

Board Meeting minutes are available upon request to the CEO (ceo@downsyndromewa.org.au) 21 days
after the meeting.

Key Word Sign Workshops
Register now: https://www.trybooking.com/BYOHK

The Key Word Sign workshop covers:

An interactive teaching environment
Learning a basic vocabulary of signs to use in everyday settings
How to choose which signs to teach
Principles of Key Word Sign and Gesture
How sign helps communication development.

The workshop is suitable for:

Parents/carers/family members
Teachers, educators and support workers
Anyone interested in KWS

https://www.trybooking.com/BYOHK
https://www.trybooking.com/BYOHK


Workshops Dates
Saturday 28th May
Saturday 25th June
Saturday 17th September 
Thursday 17th November 

Venues are to be confirmed but one will be South, one North and one Central. See the next e-news, our socials or contact
DSWA for further information - admin@downsyndromewa.org.au

Perth Children's Hospital Family Outreach 

Due to current restrictions, our Family Support Officer, Nikki Schwagermann, is unable to work at PCH at
the moment. Nikki has started running fortnightly catchups via Zoom for anyone who would like to connect. 

Make sure you are part of our private Facebook group ‘Down Syndrome Western Australia Family Support
Network’ for the events and zoom links. If you are not on Facebook, please email Nikki and she can keep
you informed of when the next one will be: nikki@downsyndromewa.org.au

Member Survey
Please visit https://forms.office.com/r/ESBN7ZzrC6 and complete our members survey.

Socials!

mailto:admin@downsyndromewa.org.au
mailto:nikki@downsyndromewa.org.au%C2%A0
https://forms.office.com/r/ESBN7ZzrC6
https://forms.office.com/r/ESBN7ZzrC6


Follow our socials to receive the latest news and events:

Feedback, Compliments and Complaints

We are committed to providing high-quality services and meeting your needs. We value your feedback –
including complaints. To let us know what we do well and where we can improve our services, please visit
our web page.

PCH Survey
Calling all parents/carers of a loved one with Down Syndrome/T21 of all ages. Medical researchers working at Perth
Children's Hospital are doing research to come up with the top 10 priorities of clinical care, from a Parent/Carers
perspective. Please complete the short survey - https://bit.ly/3tZXnCk.  All data will be stored confidentially and without
any identifiable information by the study team.

https://www.instagram.com/downsyndromewa/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/down-syndrome-wa/
https://www.facebook.com/DownSyndromeWA/
https://www.downsyndrome.org.au/wa/our-ndis-services/feedback-compliments-and-complaints/
https://bit.ly/3tZXnCk


https://bit.ly/3tZXnCk


Support Coordination

As you will be aware, DSWA have recently commenced offering Support Coordination for our members. I have capacity to
assist additional participants and families to support you with regard to meeting the Goals in your plan.
 
Whilst Support Coordination is a new service for DSWA, I have 13 years of lived experience and have been working at
Down syndrome WA for over 10 years.  In this time, I have developed knowledge and experience supporting our
members and our community and understand many of the services that you may require. 

Please let me know if you have Support Coordination in your plan and would like to have a chat about this service.  If you
are unsure if you have Support Coordination in your plan, I would be happy to have a look and let you know. 

If you don’t have Support Coordination in your plan, but this is a service you would like to access for your next plan, I can
help with a report to support your request. 

I look forward to hearing back from you. 

Please do not hesitate to give me a call on 0480311739 during my work hours/days (Tuesday-Friday 8am-4pm) or email -
nikki@downsyndromewa.org.au



Nikki Schwagermann

Quiz Night!

For bookings go to - https://www.trybooking.com/BZDTB

Employment Update
Work Readiness program pilot has started with seven people beginning an exciting journey learning about how to prepare
for and get a job. The workshop continues for another 7 weeks.

Our Business Connector Sue has been hard at work seeking out new employers for our previous and current work
readiness workshop participants. Stay tuned for news in future newsletters about more job opportunities! Do get in touch
if you would like to employ someone with Down Syndrome, or can refer an interested employer. Email
employment@downsyndromewa.org.au.

We have created a new Open Employment Facebook group - join us over there for news and stories on open
employment in WA for people with Down Syndrome: https://www.facebook.com/groups/1162904941186365/.

DSWA job opportunity – we’ve extended the application due date another couple of weeks. If you have Down Syndrome
and you’re interested in a job at DSWA, apply! See Job Opportunity below for the details.

Sue Summers
Employment Connections Coordinator 

https://www.trybooking.com/BZDTB
mailto:employment@downsyndromewa.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1162904941186365/


+61 0480 394 544 
employment@downsyndromewa.org.au

Job Opportunity
We are very excited to have an opportunity for a person with Down Syndrome to work in the DSWA office in Burton St,
Cannington.

Initially this position would be working in Administration for 4 hours per week. The initial period will be for three months
paid at L1.1 SCHADS Award.  

To register your interest and see if we are a good match for you, please send an email to Sue Summers, Employment
Connections Project Co-ordinator by 11 May 2022.   

This position would have an employment mentor assigned which can be paid through NDIS if employment is in your
plan.  This is a great opportunity for someone who is new to the workforce or looking to try their skills working in Admin.

There is a bus stop nearby, and we can offer support and training required as part of Finding and Keeping a Job.

Contact Sue: Employment@downsyndromewa.org.au

If you need any assistance to check your plan, please talk to Nikki at supportcoordination@downsyndromewa.org.au

End of Financial Year Donations

Please visit  https://www.mycause.com.au/page/282600

mailto:employment@downsyndromewa.org.au%C2%A0
mailto:Employment@downsyndromewa.org.au
mailto:supportcoordination@downsyndromewa.org.au
https://www.mycause.com.au/page/282600
https://www.mycause.com.au/page/282600


Pathways to Independence
Next workshop – Relationships (for people with Down Syndrome).
 
Sign up for our next workshop, which will help you learn about the different types of relationships, healthy and unhealthy
relationships and how to stay safe.
 
Date: Saturday 28 May 2022
Time: 11am-1pm
Location: 32 Burton Street, Cannington WA
 
Book on Trybooking: https://www.trybooking.com/BZBTF or email Sue for more information.
 

  
Upcoming workshops
Save the date!
Tuesday 21/6 - Housing Options (for families)
Tuesday, 12/7 - Staying Healthy (for people with Down Syndrome)
Saturday 23/7 - Supporting Healthy Lives (for families)
Tuesday, 30/8 – Relationships (for people with Down Syndrome)
 
And keep an eye out for workshops being planned in…

Toilet training
Wills and Trusts
Arts and crafts
Energy techniques

https://www.trybooking.com/BZBTF


Sue Summers
Pathways to Independence Project Coordinator 
+61 0480 394 544 
sue.summers@downsyndromewa.org.au 

DSWA Playgroups
South Metro Playgroup

Term 2 starts back Monday 2nd May. It will be filled with Autumn, Winter and space activities and a visit from Messy Mat.
We look forward to seeing everyone!

South Metro Playgroup
playgroup@downsyndromewa.org.au

 
North Metro Playgroup

North Metro playgroup rounded up a fun filled term one with a special Easter themed Messy Mat session. The team from
Messy Mat Perth put on a magical Peter Rabbit sensory play which all our playgroup kids loved. 

Danica and I loved seeing how much the kids have grown and developed by playing with all the different materials and
textures.

We have a huge term two planned filled with Autumn, Winter and space activities. We can't wait to return to playgroup to
start the fun!

Tracy 
tracy@downsyndromewa.org.au

mailto:sue.summers@downsyndromewa.org.au%C2%A0
mailto:playgroup@downsyndromewa.org.au
mailto:tracy@downsyndromewa.org.au


KiDS Club Events
Term Two
Saturday 7th May 9:00am-11:00am: Playground catchup!

Saturday 11th June 5:30pm-8:00pm: Movie night

Saturday 2nd July 9:15am-11am: Build a bear workshop

Term Three
Saturday 6th August  9:00am-11:00am:  Music workshop

Saturday 3rd September 10.00am-12.00pm: Animal farm     

For more information about events or any other KiDS Club questions contact Siobhan
- kidsclub@downsyndromewa.org.au

Aim High Club
Over the weekend, our members enjoyed two incredible events. As the new coordinator I thoroughly enjoyed meeting
some of our wonderful members, their supports and our volunteers.

Our first event was held at UWA Octagon Theatre. We enjoyed some delicious dinner together at Broadway Fair
Shopping Centre in Crawley, a popular choice was the fish burger! 
We then wandered over to UWA Octagon Theatre for our event. What a wonderful delight it was, the stage was set with
over 100 candles with the beauty of a string quartet playing all our favourite and memorable Abba songs. It was an
unforgettable experience that our group really enjoyed.
 
Thank you to the wonderful supports and volunteer who attended.
Our second event was held at Perth City Farm. We had absolutely magnificent weather, while we enjoyed a tour of the
amazing environmental initiatives that take place in the garden. One of our members learnt that coffee pods can be
recycled and brought down to Perth City Farm. We then partook in a recycling craft workshop; where we coloured in and
cut up plastic water bottles to create sun catchers. Our group was amazed about the different uses for common
household rubbish. As one member said "it’s amazing what you can make with what you have lying around at home"! We

http://kidsclub@downsyndromewa.org.au/


then caught the Cat Bus to Elizabeth Quay where we enjoyed a
delicious lunch and walk around the Quay.
 
Thank you to our remarkable volunteer Alice for your support!

Our next event will be Friday the 6th May at event cinemas in Innaloo, where we will be watching the newly released
Fantastic Beasts- The Secrets of Dumbledore.
 
Thank you to all those who have replied to our Getaway emails. Our next Getaway will be in Margaret River 10th-12th

June 2022. Stay tuned for the program which is coming out soon.
 
Amandine 
0422 795 160
aimhigh@downsyndromewa.org.au
 

mailto:aimhigh@downsyndromewa.org.au




FrienDS for Life
 



This month Friends For Life we played Mini Golf at Point Walter Golf Course which is nestled alongside Perth's Swan
River with sweeping views and spectacular scenery. We had a booked out event which was great to see and we
welcomed a new member Matthew Guppy to the group. It was great catching up with a few members who haven’t been
able to attend the last few events. Looking forward to catching up next month. 

Our next catch up is on Saturday 21st May 2022 at AQUA, Hillary’s; more details to follow, by email, very soon.  
 

Claire - Coordinator
friendsforlife@downsyndromewa.org.au

Stay well everyone and please contact us if you have any questions. 
We are here to support, inform and connect our Down syndrome community. 

If you know anyone who can benefit from this newsletter,
forward this email and ask them to subscribe. Thank you!

mailto:friendsforlife@downsyndromewa.org.au
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